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UPCOMING MEETINGS

Tuesday 15th of  August at 12:55pm
Speaker meeting:

Jean McPherson - 
1953 Felixstowe Floods

Menu: Chicken & Mushroom Pie with mashed 
potato and seasonal vegetables

D.R.: Chris Harrall & Liz Harsant

Tuesday 22nd of  August at 12:55pm
 Business Meeting 

Menu: Shepherd’s Pie topped with cheesy 
mash, served with a selection of  vegetables

D.R.: Elizabeth Hughes & Neil Hewitt
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Our best wishes to:

Neil Hewitt

Toby Pound

George Woodward
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RECENT MEETINGS AND EVENTS

Robin Needham: My job
By John Goodship

On August 1st, Robin Needham told the club about 
his journey through his life to this point.

Robin came to Ipswich in 1996, but to get there 
he had been all round the world. Although he was 
born and brought up on a farm near Stamford in 
Lincolnshire (which looking back he appreciates 
was an excellent upbringing), his real wish was 
to join the Army, which he did at the earliest 
opportunity. Joining REME took him for a spell in 
Germany (not far from our friends in Bad Salzuflen), 
then to many other locations. He enjoyed his time 
in the army, gaining promotion and training others 
including members of  the TA. When he left the 
Army he joined the TA (Territorial Army for our 
younger members!) for 17 years.

He then moved to Ipswich working for a recruitment 
firm, and then joined the Woolwich working in 
facilities management.

When he finally retired, he took up a number of  
causes and voluntary work. He supports the work of  
SSAFA, the Royal British Legion and other military 
charities. He has become a consultant for Slimming 
World and a bingo caller at Bramford Social Club. 

He has grown-up children, several grandchildren 
and one great grandchild. Remembering birthdays 
and buying presents is almost another full time job.

During his talk, members were intrigued that there 
was a large object on the table behind him covered 
with a red cloth. Eventually he explained that 
usually when you left the Services, you sold your 
uniforms to the regiment. Just as he was leaving 
the Army, they changed the uniforms so no-one 
wanted his old uniforms. What to do with them? 
Then we had the Big Reveal, when he whipped the 
curtain off  and there was a large wing back chair 
covered all over with part of  his uniforms! It was a 
unique reminder of  a major part of  Robin’s life and 
a great talking point!
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Lighthouse Gardening
By Eva Alcerreca

As you may remember, a few months ago we did 
some gardening for Lighthouse project, where 
we took care of  some hedges, mowed the lawns, 
weeded the patio and pressure-washed it as well.

Last Friday 4th of  August we went there for Phase 
2, which included doing the other side of  the 
hedges, as well as touching up on the previously 
cut ones, mowing lawns, and painting two sheds. 

The team on the day consisted of  Lucy, Jem, Tony, 
Bill Izzard (who organised the day), Matt Drown 
(my husband), and yours truly. We somehow 
managed to get everything done despite the threat 
of  storm, taking shelter for about ten minutes when 
we did get a passing shower, and the Lighthouse 
people were very happy with the results, which you 
can see for yourselves!

Well done to everyone involved, and special thanks 
to Billy for sorting out the logistics!

Before - side hedge

Final result of  the sheds after painting

The crew hard at 
work!
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Orwell Challenge Debrief
By Allan Gosling

John Button took over the meeting last week to do 
a debriefing on the Orwell Challenge 2023. This is 
a small summary of  John Button’s excellent talk at 
lunch on 8th August, as a full feedback has been 
sent to all members.

This year we took care of  930 walkers and runners, 
the most since 2002, which proved we are doing 
something right for our club and the community. 
The feedback from walkers and runners was truly 
fantastic.

Online registration gave a problem as we have to 
close this one week before the event, this will be 
explained more clearly next year.

HQ had major problems first thing due to numbers 
checking in, so more desks are needed for the start. 
Vast quantities of  water were needed this year due 
to the heat, and cups are still needed for the runners.

We do expect the revenue our club makes to be 
down as there was no main sponsor, and spending 
on portable toilets and doctors are costly.

Sponsors are needed for 2024.

Please put the date for next year’s Orwell Challenge 
in your diaries and keep clear Sunday 23rd June 
2024. 

A great thank you was given by both Tony Baker 
and our President George Woodward who said it is 
quite brilliant that John has done such a wonderful 
job on the Orwell Challenge and for so many years, 
we cannot thank him enough.

Young Carers Day 2023
By Ian Lord

It is possible that some of  you haven’t managed 
to work your way through the current newsletter 
to the piece on Young Carers Day. In which case, 
please find attached a copy of  the report on Ipswich 
Rotary’s Young Carers Day 2023. 

Despite the weather forecasts, it was a lovely day 
(is him upstairs a Rotarian??). We were a couple 
short due to the gloomy forecast, but as for our 
members, the actual prospect of  the day was too 
much of  a draw to take notice of  the forecast. The 
organisers on Youth committee did well, as did the 
various cooks and helpers, and of  course the Scout 
Instructors, who were magnificent as always.

Hopefully the weather will again be kind in 2024 
and we can give something back to a special group 
of  young people.

Lastly - Thank you to Rotary Kids Out for their 
support in the form of  a £600 grant. We hope we 
did it justice.

file:D:\cruton%20design\rotary\01%20newsletter\editions\03%20-%2014th%20July%202023\photos\Young%20Carers%20Report.pdf
file:D:\cruton%20design\rotary\01%20newsletter\editions\03%20-%2014th%20July%202023\photos\Young%20Carers%20Report.pdf
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Visit to Orchard Barn
By Eva Alcerreca

The planned visit to Orchard Barn, promoted by 
Lewis Tyler, took place last 9th of  August, and it 
was a very interesting evening.

Sarah (Lewis’ daughter) started the project 16 years 
ago and has run it since, creating a community 
interest company on the way and enabling thousands 
of  volunteers to learn traditional construction 
techniques while reinstating a 1580 long house as 
well as other buildings in the complex.

Sarah and JP showed us the progress of  the 
renovation projects, and we learned a bit about 
what traditional construction techniques entail, as 
well as the challenges and compromises to keep the 
buildings as close to their original state as possible 
while still complying with modern regulations. It 
was very interesting to imagine what life would 
have been like in the 16th century!

PS - As a side note, you may remember that on 
the last issue we mentioned that the Orchard Barn 
were running a fundraising campaign for their 
ongoing projects, and Lewis is happy to report that 
Sarah achieved her ‘stretch target’ of  £8,500 with 
one hour to spare on the deadline!

After the little tour, the bunch of  us ended the 
evening with a delicious meal at the Punch Bowl, 
where we were able to catch up and talk some more 
about what we learned.

If  you’re interested in finding out more about 
Orchard Barn, you can visit their website:
http://orchardbarn.org.uk/

Some of  the artifacts found so far during the renovations

http://orchardbarn.org.uk/
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AROUND IPSWICH
Ipswich Club news
By Alfred Reeves

John has set himself  a target of  cycling to raise 
funds for our Rotary Club in celebration of  Rotary 
achieving 100 years of  service in Ipswich.

This is a very personal challenge for John, who is 
showing great courage and perseverance, and we 
wish him well.

John has written a personal message on the Just 
Giving Club Web Page and  I URGE you all to 
read it, the link is:

h t tps ://www.jus tg iv ing.com/page/john-
norman-1690141007208

Please pass this message and link to any of  your 
friends etc. who may know John and would like to 
contribute. Every little helps!

John’s message on the Just Giving page explaining why he’s decided to do this fundraising challenge

John Norman, who’s taken up the challenge of  cycling every day 
for 100 days to fundraise for the Rotary Club of  Ipswich

https://www.justgiving.com/page/john-norman-1690141007208
https://www.justgiving.com/page/john-norman-1690141007208
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ANNOUNCEMENTS
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ROLLING CALENDAR
Date Event

15th August Speaker meeting: Jean 
McPherson - 1953: Felixstowe 
Floods

22nd August Business meeting

29th August Fifth Tuesday: 10 pin bowling 
at Martlesham

Tenpin Ipswich, Gloster 
Road, Martlesham Heath, IP5 
3RJ. 7:00pm start. Info and 
registration via Wild Apricot.

5th 
September

Speaker meeting: TBC

8th 
September

German twinning: BBQ at Bill 
and Monica’s

Welcome event for our German 
guests, from 6:30pm. Info and 
registration via Wild Apricot.

9th 
September

German twinning: Visit to 
Suffolk Punch Trust

Free guided tour by Barry 
Bloomfield at 10:30am. Info 
and registration via Wild 
Apricot.

DUTY ROTARIANS AND LUNCH MENU
Date Duty Rotarians Menu*
15th August Chris Harrall

Liz Harsant

Chicken & Mushroom Pie with mashed potato 
and seasonal vegetables

22nd August Elizabeth Hughes

Neil Hewitt

Shepherd’s Pie topped with cheesy mash, served 
with a selection of  vegetables

5th September John Hutton

Bill Izzard

Breaded Cod Fillet served with chunky chips and  
drizzled pea puree

12th September Dick Jeffery

Neil Keveren

Pork Medallion with grilled tomato, mushroom, 
fat chips and peppercorn sauce

If  you’re unable to be a duty Rotarian, remember it is your responsibility to look for a replacement, and 
please notify our Secretary Bill as well as Lucy Trenchard of  any changes.

*Vegetarian option available upon request, please contact Lucy Trenchard at 
lucinda.trenchard@gmail.com

Date Event

9th 
September

German twinning: Visit to 
Sutton Hoo

Visit starts at 1:30pm, with 
a bespoke tour of  the burial 
mounds at 3:00pm. Info and 
registration via Wild Apricot.

11th 
September

Line Dancing evening at the 
Ipswich School of  Dancing!

Simple fun evening, £5 per 
person, contact Steve Flory.

12th 
September

Speaker meeting: TBC

27th 
September

Senior Citizen’s Concert

Volunteers needed, please 
contact Andy Lewis.

7th 
December

Rock ‘n Roll Panto at the 
Wolsey Theatre

Contact Lucy Trenchard if  
interested.

TBA Rotary literacy project at Stoke 
High School. Contact Toby 
Pound for more information.



11

UPCOMING PROJECTS UPDATES
We have a few projects and activities coming up, 
and volunteers are welcome. Please contact the 
relevant club member and join in! 

- Senior Citizens’ Concert - 27th September, 
7:00pm, Copleston High School. Members are 
asked to circulate the advert for the event to 
suitable audience members. On the day, help will 
be needed to offer transportation and/or to be on 
refreshments duty. Please contact Andy Lewis.

- Survivors in Transition office refresh - date to 
be confirmed, contact Andy Lewis.

- Top-up shops - this is an ongoing activity and 
people involved should already be in the loop 
of  what’s happening. If  you want to take part, 
contact Andy Lewis. 

- Rotary literacy project at Stoke High School - 
contact Toby Pound for more information.

ONGOING COLLECTIONS
Remember we have an ongoing collection of  ring 
pulls, as well as ink cartridges, which you can give 
to Andy Lewis.

The ring pulls are sent to the Philippines so that 
people there can make crafts to be sold, which 
helps them support their families. 

John Button is still collecting postage stamps 
(they can be used ones), so if  you’re lucky enough 
to still receive any post with those, keep them and 
make sure to give them to him.

It doesn’t cost us anything to gather these items, so let’s get into the habit (and tell friends and family)!

At present we have clay pigeon shooting on 
Saturday Mornings.

The golf knockout is at the semi final stage. Our 
golf  day at Purdis was a few weeks ago.

We have outdoor bowling at Westerfeild on 
Friday Afternoons.

Snooker is available on Thursday mornings.

We hope to arrange a beginners golf afternoon 
very soon.

We also hope to arrange a try at archery and 
croquet.

If  you wish to take part in any of  the above please 
contact Allan via email: a@allangosling.com.

Ipswich East Sports Updates
By Allan Gosling

mailto:a%40allangosling.com?subject=Sports%20update
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MISCELLANEOUS
The Bröckedde Stories
By Alexander Hoffmann

Bröckedde is located in the heart of  Germany - where the 
Rhine and Danube flow into the beautiful Bröckeddesee. 
This is where RC Bröckedde meets in the Bröckedder Hof  
every Wednesday at 1:00 pm in the Salon Hindenburg.

Rotary Celebrities

Rotarian Friend Wurmteufel had been a loyal 
member of  RC Bröckedde over the years, remained 
very committed and always attended Club 
meetings. One day he read that King Charles III 
was also a Rotarian. The news delighted him but 
also started a train of  thought about those famous 
names that graced the Club’s membership list but 
were now seen more often on the news, panel 
games and occasional chat show, rather than in the 
Salon Hindenburg.

Otto Wurmteufel was no celebrity but a respectable 
farmer, renowned for his magnificent cows and 
prize-winning fruit. His sweet apples were his 
highlight and so popular in Great Britain, that even 
Brexit had not affected exports; there was enormous 
demand for them as the premium quality ingredient 
for that legendary British pudding, apple crumble. 
They were fit for a King.

At the next meeting Wurmteufel had a grumble 
with President Pröpke, “Where are our celebs 
hiding themselves nowadays and why don’t they 
every show up?”

Put on the spot, Pröpke coughed rather sheepishly, 
“Well, as public figures they are in huge demand 
everywhere and are under enormous time pressure, 
so we do make exceptions. However, it does look 
good that they still belong to us, sort of.”

“Well, I may not be a public figure”, replied 
Wurmteufel, “but I’m up every morning at 5:00 am 
for my cows, all my days are long ones, yet I still 
always find time for Rotary.”

Friend Wurmteufel did know what he was talking 
about because during his time as President, he had a 

bit of  a run-in with the then Mayor or Bürgermeister. 
Once elected, he just stopped attending meetings, 
despite living opposite the Bröckedder Hof. One 
Wednesday lunchtime, Wurmteufel rang his 
doorbell and offered to hold his hand as they crossed 
the street. The same applied to three other members 
who achieved prominent local status. Wurmteufel 
eventually had all four of  them removed from RC 
Bröckedde, which went down in Club annals as the 
“Wurmteufel massacre”.

A few weeks later and having experienced all this 
background history himself, President Pröpke was 
astounded when Wurmteufel announced to him, 
that he could no longer find time for the Club.

“But why?” gasped the President.
“Charles has summoned me to London,” came the 
reply.
“Who has?”
“The King has. I am to be knighted by him 
personally for services to Anglo-German relations 
and apple crumble.”
“Otto, I’m delighted for you,” uttered an even more 
surprised President Pröpke.

“Well actually, I’d prefer 
Sir Otto as the form of  
address in the future,” 
remarked the newly 
pompous Wurmteufel 
and he handed his old 
friend a freshly printed 
business card sporting 
a stylised apple, a 
crown and ‘Sir Otto 
Wurmteufel,’ in bold 
italics.
 
Pröpke stared at the 
finely produced card as 
Wurmteufel turned to 
leave, “Sorry, must be off. We public figures are 
in huge demand everywhere and under enormous 
time pressure.”

Illustrated by Marcus Schäfer. 
Translated by Colin Gordon, RC Uppingham
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And that’s it for today!

Just the usual reminder: to send photos, news, articles, stories, 
announcements, or any material (yes, even jokes) for publication in 

the newsletter, please address them to:

iercnewsletter@gmail.com
The deadline to receive items for publication will be the Friday 

prior to the next issue (so for the next issue, that will be 1st 
September, since I’ll be away for a week). Needless to say, I would 
be very grateful if members kept the deadline in mind for a timely 

publication of materials.


